
9th December 2021 
 

Dear All Students, 
 

President of the University of Fukui 
Takanori Ueda 

 
 

Infection Prevention Measures for the Winter Break and University Entrance Exam 

 

The University of Fukui has been taking measures to prevent the spread of infection in 

line with “Student Action Guidelines for Preventing COVID-19 Infection” (hereinafter 

referred as “Student Action Guidelines”) and the President’s Notices. Although the infection 

situation has calmed down nationwide, please brace yourself and take proper actions not to 

get infected nor to infect others. I ask each one of you to pay attention to the following items 

and take proper actions:  

 

 

１．COVID-19 Infection Prevention 

Make sure to follow the Student Action Guidelines and take thorough infection prevention 

measures such as wearing a mask, avoiding the 3Cs, and hand washing. 

Parties should only be held and attended by a small number of people (4 people per table 

is recommended), and those who participate should have completed their two vaccinations 

except for those who have special reasons (such as people with allergies or other pre-existing 

conditions). 

 

２．Classes after the Winter Break 

Basically, classes after the winter break will be offered via the Internet as below as an 

infection prevention measure for the university entrance exam. Some classes may be offered 

in person depending on the policies of each school, but please make sure to check the website 

of each school or graduate school and the student portal. 

 Distance Lectures Period: From 5th January (Wed.) to 13th January (Thu.) 

                         Refrain from coming on campus unless absolutely necessary 

From 14th January (Fri.) to 16th January (Fri)  

Coming on campus is prohibited for the university exam 

 

３．Extracurricular Activities during the Winter Break 

  Although extracurricular activities are allowed within the alert levels indicated in 

“Guidelines for the Phased Deregulation of Extracurricular Activities for Students at the 

University of Fukui” (Attachment 2), all activities on Bunkyo Campus are prohibited from 

27th December 2021 to 16th January 2022. As for Matsuoka Campus, we will let you know 

later. After 17th Jan (Mon.), activities will be allowed within the alert levels indicated in the 

guidelines. 

    Activities outside the campus are allowed within the alert levels indicated in the 

guidelines. 

 



 

４．In case you are diagnosed with COVID-19, or have close contact with someone else who is, 

during the winter break. 

In case you are diagnosed with COVID-19, or have close contact with someone else who is, 

follow the instructions of the Public Health Center. In addition, send an e-mail to the contact 

address below and submit the history of your activities for the last 2 weeks (dates, times, 

places, activities, people with whom you had contact). 

If you have any cold symptoms, such as a fever, cough, or general malaise, consult with 

your family doctor or the nearest medical institution first. If you do not have any family 

doctor, consult with the “Consultation Center” of your own city or town. In the case of Fukui 

prefecture, they can offer some support on the phone (0776-20-0795). 

 

【Contact Address】 

 Bunkyo Campus Student Affairs Division     E-mail：ggakusei@ml.u-fukui.ac.jp 

 Matsuoka Campus Academic Affairs Division  

for Matsuoka Campus                          E-mail：m-gakusei@ml.u-fukui.ac.jp 

 Tsuruga Campus Administration Division  

for Tsuruga Campus                             E-mail：skatom-s@ml.u-fukui.ac.jp 
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